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June 6, 2007

The Honorable Larry Gossett

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:

Enclosed for the County Council’s review and approval is a supplemental ordinance to provide additional appropriation for the Printing and Graphic Arts Services Fund.  
As noted in my May 15, 2007 letter, the work required to be responsive to the council’s proviso direction to address labor, legal and financial issues resulting from any change in the business model for the printing and graphic arts operations is taking longer than expected.  In February 2007, the Washington State Department of Printing determined that it would not be feasible to move forward with a plan to assume printing operations of King County printing or graphics services.  Analysis and planning for an alternative business model continues.  A supplemental appropriation is requested at this juncture in order to allow for completion of bargaining, as well as planning for implementation of a change in business model.  Our financial projections supporting this appropriation request are intended to provide authority for some or all operations to continue while the council considers the recommendation and transition plan I will be transmitting by August 31, 2007.
Please feel free to contact David Martinez, Chief Information Officer, Office of Information Resource Management, at 206-263-4230, or Bob Cowan, Budget Director at 206-296-3434, with any questions you may have.  
I certify that funds are available.  Thank you for consideration of this request.
Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:   Ross Baker, Chief of Staff




   Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director




   William Nogle, Sr. Lead Staff, Operating Budget, Fiscal Management 




and Mental Health Committee



   Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


David Martinez, Chief Information Officer, Office of Information


Resource Management (OIRM)

Dana Spencer, Service Development Director, OIRM

Jim Buck, County Administrative Officer Designee, Department of Executive Services

Bob Cowan, Director, Office of Management and Budget (OMB)

Debora Gay, Deputy Director, OMB
Helene Ellickson, Section Supervisor, OMB

